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and ladies and gentlemen on this Friday                                         
welcome to ask the theologian delighted                                         
that you have joined us today as we take                                        
biblical theological worldview questions                                        
and we got a Friday special tonight                                             
because we were AWOL on Thursday took a                                         
little family day but tonight we will                                           
have our Bible study the Book of Ezekiel                                        
7 p.m. mountain time just pretend like                                          
it's a Thursday ok it'll mess up your                                           
life for the next week or so till you                                           
get back into schedule but hey if you                                           
can join us tonight we will be looking                                          
at the Book of Ezekiel and we will have                                         
just a great time doing it you know                                             
isn't it alarming that we have come to                                          
the place where we have to ask the                                              
almighty state for permission to do just                                        
about everything want to open up a                                              
little lemonade stand better check with                                         
the state first you want to go to a                                             
restaurant better check with the state                                          
first before you do that you want to go                                         
down to the local convenience store down                                        
at the corner walk take a walk down                                             
there by yes soda pop better check with                                         
the safe state before you do that the                                           
almighty protector of the people oh you                                         
better watch out better not pout better                                         
not cry I'm telling you why the governor                                        
has an eye on you and it become kind of                                         
ridiculous how many people can you have                                         
in a church better check with the state                                         
on that                                                                         
can you sing in the church better check                                         
with the state on that can I go to work                                         
today better check with the state on                                            
that can I take my spare bedroom rent it                                        
out to a traveler better check with the                                         
state on that can I go on a picnic                                              
better check with the state on that                                             
friend if you think any of this is                                              
exaggerated probably you just haven't                                           
turned on the news or walked out of the                                         
house lately if you think any of this                                           
is acceptable probably you've been                                              
brainwashed oh but there's a there's a                                          
pandemic this is a different time it's a                                        
pandemic it doesn't matter if it's a                                            
pandemic we have this thing called the                                          
Constitution we have individual freedoms                                        
and liberties and I think my friend                                             
we've got some problems in these United                                         
States as we come of course to this                                             
Independence Day weekend in which it is                                         
hard to figure out what freedoms we are                                         
celebrating because why because we don't                                        



have any freedoms anymore                                                       
we have given those freedoms away                                               
they're gone                                                                    
so as you celebrate your freedom this                                           
weekend                                                                         
don't do it past curfew because the                                             
state will get you don't do it without a                                        
mask because the state will get you                                             
don't do it within six foot of someone                                          
else because the state will get you                                             
don't do it with a sparkler because the                                         
state will get you don't do it at a                                             
restaurant because the state will get                                           
you let's celebrate our freedoms come on                                        
come on let's celebrate our freedoms I                                          
tell you what instead of putting a mask                                         
on why don't we all just put a bag over                                         
our head because we have fooled                                                 
ourselves into thinking we are a free                                           
people I think it's time for American                                           
Christians to wake up and say what is                                           
this independence which we're                                                   
celebrating what is going on with all of                                        
this and why have we allowed it to                                              
happen somewhere someday the people have                                        
to speak up                                                                     
the preachers have to speak up there                                            
certainly not many of them doing it                                             
certainly my friends are but not many of                                        
them are doing it not many are following                                        
along and so we've got a huge problem in                                        
our country in which for for you and for                                        
me most of us we pry you probably agree                                         
with                                                                            
what I have said already this morning                                           
you're probably saying Amen and clicking                                        
the like button and all that kind of                                            
stuff but your friends don't think so                                           
yeah your your neighbors don't think so                                         
you know that you're in the minority on                                         
this that if you say things like this                                           
out in the public square that you are                                           
going to be all but crucified certainly                                         
you'll be crucified on social media for                                         
thinking about this you just obviously                                          
don't care about life you don't care                                            
about people you don't care about this                                          
pandemic you don't care about science on                                        
and on it would go but my friends I                                             
think as we come on this Independence                                           
Day weekend it really is time for for                                           
our leaders our elected leaders to say                                          
you American people know about the                                              
corona virus I'm gonna let you be free                                          
to do what you want to do I'm not gonna                                         
be part and parcel taking any more                                              
freedoms from Americans and yet that's                                          
not happening that's certainly not                                              
happening among democratic governors and                                        
legislatures but it's not happening                                             
among Republican governors as well there                                        
are very few if any may be governor Nome                                        



is that how you pronounce her name in                                           
South Dakota maybe she's been about the                                         
closest thing that there is to a                                                
governor who says I'm not going to take                                         
your freedoms you are big boys and girls                                        
you can figure out what to do and by the                                        
way if that's the case and that's the                                           
spirit of South Dakota maybe we should                                          
check and see what real-estate prices                                           
are in South Dakota                                                             
but everywhere else even those of you in                                        
Texas of course who you know celebrate                                          
the great Independence of the Texas                                             
spirit your governor has shut you down                                          
just like everywhere else and couldn't                                          
it be that a governor could say you guys                                        
need to read up on kovat and decide what                                        
to do it's not                                                                  
my job to hold your hand like you're a                                          
fat little baby and yet all of these                                            
even Republican governors are saying                                            
come on little fat babies it's time for                                         
me to change your diaper oh you're gonna                                        
get a diaper rash if you don't come to                                          
me the governor to take care of you and                                         
we're calling this freedom and                                                  
independence we must be smoking                                                 
something obviously there are issues                                            
that abound systemically in our society                                         
what a problem we've got on this                                                
Independence Day weekend I hope that you                                        
will do what you can to convince your                                           
family to convince your neighbors your                                          
friends your church that we've already                                          
given up our independence I saw just                                            
this morning a report about those in                                            
Colorado that they are going to require                                         
vaccinations for entering into public                                           
schools there goes the freedom right                                            
where a person can decide what kind of                                          
medicines they're going to put into                                             
their body or into the bodies of their                                          
little babies now                                                               
yeah you can decide you just can't go to                                        
the school if you decide not to now                                             
here's where they get you you can't go                                          
to the school Oh next you can't go to                                           
the classroom that is you can't even go                                         
to the private school ah next you can't                                         
go to the theater you can't go to the                                           
you know on and on and on and on                                                
because you did not allow the state to                                          
utterly control your body and the same                                          
people who are saying my body my choice                                         
are the ones that are voting for this                                           
garbage they're the ones instituting                                            
this garbage which says they have                                               
absolutely no desire for any                                                    
kind of consistent thought the only                                             
thing they have a desire for is control                                         
government control if you've been with                                          
us on our study of the book of                                                  



Revelation guess what you see a whole                                           
lot of government control in the last                                           
days and we are living in this area of                                          
government control by the way I see Mack                                        
says they've required vaccinations since                                        
I was a kid 40 years ago                                                        
check the vaccinations you got 40 years                                         
ago you didn't get half the vaccinations                                        
they have today you've got a few shots                                          
and and furthermore I doubt they                                                
required it check that there's always                                           
been non-vaccinated kids in schools and                                         
the the the prevalence now of                                                   
vaccinations the numbers of vaccinations                                        
that are in there and and you know                                              
vaccinations are what's the word                                                
inherently what dangerous right in it by                                        
law there said it again inevitably                                              
unsafe there it is they are inevitably                                          
unsafe the law has said that you cannot                                         
sue a vaccine company because vaccines                                          
are inevitably unsafe that's the law law                                        
so now the government forces you to take                                        
something that is inevitably unsafe by                                          
their own definition we we ought to have                                        
some freedom now I don't care if you get                                        
vaccinated you can you can pump yourself                                        
up whatever whatever it is you want to                                          
pump yourself up with but I think that I                                        
ought to have the freedom to say no I'm                                         
not going to take a corona virus vaccine                                        
because you rush this thing through and                                         
I don't know what's in it I tell you                                            
what I'd rather put hot pork cracklins                                          
always got something good on my desk hot                                        
pork cracklins in my body by injection                                          
and I would that others kind of crazy                                           
stuff that's in there and Mack got shots                                        
when he was high school once required to                                        
leave math quiz until the shock was                                             
administered well Mack why didn't you                                           
say this is dumb why are you forcing to                                         
put some kind of what kind of poisons                                           
they got in there aluminum why are you                                          
putting the aluminum in me that's what                                          
they did they                                                                   
stop aluminum in you now you've you made                                        
it you survived                                                                 
do we want to force that Mac and David                                          
and Randy and Keith and Christie and                                            
April and Brad and Barbara that we get                                          
aluminum something stuck in us by                                               
government decree in our land of the                                            
free I don't know it doesn't sound like                                         
a good country to me does it sound like                                         
a free country to me sounds to me like                                          
we are instruments of the state next it                                         
would it would make sense to take                                               
everyone who's not vaccinated and put                                           
them in yeah you don't have to get                                              
vaccinated you just have to live over                                           
here in this ghetto yeah we'll make a                                           



ghetto for you in the old sense of the                                          
term make this little place that's where                                        
you can go that's where you can live oh                                         
now you people in this ghetto we need to                                        
take you over here to this camp for your                                        
own safety this is what we need to do                                           
that is exactly the lies that were used                                         
of the Jewish people go go check it out                                         
there are history books you can go read                                         
it how did they get the Jewish people to                                        
go in the ghetto ah for your health this                                        
is why we need you in the ghetto for                                            
your health you've got to come over here                                        
now                                                                             
you come to our state from Texas I think                                        
this goes into effect noon noon                                                 
yesterday noon today I don't you go in                                          
our state from Texas coming to our state                                        
from Texas and you Texans you've got                                            
leprosy and you are required by law to                                          
quarantine yourself for 14 days when you                                        
come in now maybe we should make a Texan                                        
quarantine camp but I mean we can't have                                        
these Texans running around spitting on                                         
people giving them the coronavirus but                                          
we got to put them in a camp                                                    
let's let's open up some camps                                                  
I don't know here's a book I've got on                                          
my desk I suppose Matt Cronin and he                                            
could tell us a little bit about it we                                          
could we could put them in                                                      
transportation to take them to the camp                                         
yeah this is what we should do for the                                          
public good for the public safety while                                         
we celebrate our freedoms the land of                                           
the free and the home of the brave I                                            
don't know I think we've got an awful                                           
lot of problem that we had here done I'm                                        
looking on Facebook comments today I'll                                         
get to you on YouTube here in a little                                          
bit but Donna says I had a really bad                                           
reaction from a vaccine my doctor told                                          
me to never have another one or I'd go                                          
into anaphylactic eye and Aflac that                                            
kind of shock or be irreversibly damaged                                        
now you know uh Donna ought to have the                                         
choice to say I'm going to or I'm not                                           
going to Donna's choice Randy oughtta                                           
have that choice I'll be able to look at                                        
it and check it and take it out take it                                         
or leave it                                                                     
whatever it is and be free and                                                  
independent you know I mean the last                                            
revolution we had was over what they                                            
were gonna put a tax on tea or something                                        
like that and we revolted against that                                          
to bring about independence the                                                 
individual pursuit of happiness is what                                         
our nation was founded upon by those                                            
like Patrick Henry who said you know                                            
please protect me please please please                                          
protect me that remember that famous                                            



Patrick Henry coat please protect me                                            
please please I'll give up anything if                                          
you protect me please was that Patrick                                          
Henry obviously not where has our                                               
Patrick Henry spirit gone give me                                               
liberty                                                                         
or give me death now I really think that                                        
you and I in the United States                                                  
especially ought to have and take the                                           
freedom to have death or liberty and                                            
that was our friend Patrick Henry there                                         
and Eric got to flu shots got sick twice                                        
I've never had a flu shot by the way but                                        
but I know people who get flu shots all                                         
the time and again I think that's your                                          
choice whether or not you get a flu shot                                        
talk to your doctor read a book do some                                         
research all that kind of stuff and                                             
figure out but I do know that the the                                           
the the success rate on that flu shots                                          
not very good they sort of you know take                                        
a guess in the dark and hope for it but                                         
still you know more people die of the                                           
flu and just about anything so welcome                                          
to soapbox the theologian is there                                              
expenses I'm glad you all are here today                                        
there it is aluminum mercury GMOs the                                           
remains of aborted children Lori thank                                          
you aborted fetuses formaldehyde lots of                                        
formaldehyde in those things aluminum I                                         
am sure if you're in your 10th grade                                            
biology class you open up that you know                                         
preserved pig that you're about to                                              
dissect and you know you smell that                                             
formaldehyde there hmm I can still smell                                        
it from those days in school I am just                                          
just almost sure that if you say hey                                            
mrs. MS Hyde that was my biology miss                                           
Hyde can I inject some of that in me she                                        
would say Randy you're a special kind of                                        
stupid yeah but the government can do it                                        
ah                                                                              
Laurie I'm gonna I'm going by Laurie's                                          
numbers I just I'm reporting on this you                                        
can verify but from three now to 72                                             
doses that is a lot of vaccines that are                                        
given of that which is inevitably unsafe                                        
did I say it correct again                                                      
good inevitably unsafe Nathan's done                                            
more research on that than I do because                                         
he's got a little one so there it is a                                          
California already requires it even for                                         
homeschoolers no religious exemptions                                           
interesting maybe that's why so many                                            
Californians are moving because they                                            
believe in individual freedoms for all                                          
that okay time for me to get to biblical                                        
theological and worldview questions that                                        
was my worldview comment on this                                                
Independence Day weekend just to remind                                         
ourselves that that is what we are                                              
supposed to be celebrating of course we                                         



can't celebrate because the almighty                                            
governess has not given us the freedom                                          
to do so on this weekend                                                        
California you all vaccinated up just                                           
chicken can't ask a question if you                                             
don't have your vaccine record but I act                                        
let's say yeah says I'm sure I've asked                                         
this before but I can't remember what                                           
the answer was well if you can't                                                
remember I probably can't either let's                                          
see we've made the assumption that the                                          
body of Christ does not inherit eternal                                         
life                                                                            
on what basis does Paul say to Titus                                            
being a Gentile in Titus chapter 3 verse                                        
think here's the passage of Scripture                                           
that being justified by His grace we                                            
should be made heirs according to the                                           
hope of eternal life                                                            
I don't remember if you've asked that                                           
question before but if if we look at                                            
that                                                                            
and if we can conclude that in Titus                                            
chapter 3 verse 7 the we here is                                                
referring to we the Gentiles then I                                             
think we have to set aside our                                                  
assumption and there are two areas in                                           
which we might have to set aside that                                           
assumption by the way I do say it often                                         
and I have considered that maybe I                                              
shouldn't say it maybe I need to dig                                            
into this and I thank you for bringing                                          
it up because I'm not opposed at all to                                         
someone questioning my own assumption                                           
and bringing that up I think that's the                                         
mark of a good student is that you learn                                        
along the way look if I had settled on                                          
my theology when I was 40 years old I                                           
would be stuck in bad theology forever                                          
if I had settled in my theology when I                                          
was 50 years old I'd been stuck in bad                                          
theology and so I think that we ought to                                        
be of those who are ever reforming and                                          
that though this is about the Protestant                                        
Reformation and dispensational theology                                         
continuing that Reformation I think that                                        
you and I need to be careful to make                                            
sure that Randy white is ever reforming                                         
so again here and the scripture speaks                                          
of a place where we are joint heirs with                                        
Jesus so if we are joint heirs or here                                          
we have been made heirs according to the                                        
hope of eternal life and that is talking                                        
about us and we can know for sure that                                          
that's talking about us then we probably                                        
need to find a way to say or probably                                           
what we need to do is refine that not                                           
totally dismiss it but refine it to say                                         
we we do we are not heirs in the sense                                          
that Israel is an heir Israel is an heir                                        
by virtue of the the law and the                                                
promises and the covenants that have                                            



been given to them we don't have that                                           
law we don't have those promises we                                             
don't have that those covenants so if we                                        
are heirs we are only heirs because we                                          
are in Christ and Christ is the heir                                            
and so as it says here we were made                                             
heirs according to the hope of eternal                                          
life we were made heirs by being in                                             
Christ and Christ is an heir so it's                                            
it's kind of a positional issue that has                                        
been done by our justification but even                                         
though there's a very big difference                                            
between that the kind of air that Israel                                        
would have and the kind of air then that                                        
we would have by being in Christ we                                             
still probably should refine that and                                           
not say we don't inherit the truth is                                           
that if this is true we are made into an                                        
inheritance and we would receive that                                           
which Christ receives at being joint                                            
heirs with him or being in Christ                                               
now that's worthy of consideration and                                          
that's worthy of look but there's a                                             
second thing that's worthy of                                                   
consideration here and you would really                                         
have to go through both of them before                                          
you make a conclusion we could                                                  
immediately again decide oh wait we're                                          
in Christ we have been made heirs                                               
therefore we are heirs even in a                                                
different sense from Israel but we are                                          
heirs and so I'm no longer going to say                                         
the Bible the the body of Christ doesn't                                        
inherit anything but I think that would                                         
be too soon I think we have to look at                                          
the pronoun here that we should be made                                         
heirs now once again as I have mentioned                                        
before I have not done a verse by verse                                         
study of the book of Titus and so we                                            
need to go back and do all of this but                                          
let's take a quick look at something and                                        
that is the we can we figure out who the                                        
we is in verse 6 we've got the us which                                         
he shed on us okay that's gonna be the                                          
same you know it looks like Jesus Christ                                        
our Savior that sounds like shall we say                                        
the body of Christ and yet that equally                                         
would fit for Jesus the Christ the                                              
Saviour of Israel so who is us who is we                                        
we still don't know yet in this next                                            
verse we've got some us and we                                                  
not by works of righteousness which we                                          
have done but according to the moon                                             
according to His mercy he saved us by                                           
the washing of regeneration and renewing                                        
of the Holy Ghost now again this sounds                                         
like it could apply to the church but I                                         
think when we dig into it especially                                            
this word renewing when when you get                                            
into there this is a this is a a new a                                          
new season literally but but it has the                                         
word Ana Ana kynos and Ana is again well                                        



wait a minute                                                                   
we the Gentiles didn't have anything to                                         
begin with so how could you use the word                                        
again there hmm maybe verses five and                                           
six are to the Jews after that the                                              
kindness and love of God our Savior                                             
toward man appeared let's see we                                                
ourselves were sometimes foolish                                                
disobedient deceived okay this could                                            
describe Israel as the we now back to                                           
the beginning of the chapter verses 1 &amp;                                     
2 look like they go together put them in                                        
mind to be subject to principalities                                            
here put them I don't know if you can                                           
see the bottom of the screen there but                                          
it's a pronoun personal third-person                                            
accusative plural excuse me I need to                                           
look at the puts there there we go put                                          
in mind is the the verb here present                                            
active imperative second person singular                                        
that is Val so he's talking to Titus                                            
here Titus put them in mind                                                     
Titus here's something for you now if we                                        
translated a pronoun into that and this                                         
is a pronoun here if we translated it                                           
put thou them in mind to be subject put                                         
Val now                                                                         
tells us grammatically we go from a                                             
vowel to a we here's the first person                                           
plural here's the second person singular                                        
okay is Titus the vowel                                                         
included in the we don't just go and say                                        
oh yeah of course he is because he might                                        
not be we need to be very careful with                                          
that                                                                            
so then we I think again would just to                                          
have to keep looking there's the                                                
previous verse in chapter 2 let no man                                          
despise thee here's an us Christ who                                            
gave himself for us that he might redeem                                        
us from all iniquity and purify himself                                         
a peculiar people again that us is sure                                         
sounding Jewish this peculiar people                                            
that's kind of Israel if you let                                                
scripture interpret Scripture zealous of                                        
good works Israel these things speak and                                        
exhort and rebuke with all authority let                                        
no man despise thee maybe he's talking                                          
to Titus about when you're in a Jewish                                          
audience what do you need to do you                                             
Gentile you're gonna go with me to                                              
Jerusalem for the Jerusalem Council let                                         
me explain some things to you now this                                          
would be after the fact so it'd be just                                         
a little bit different than I described                                         
there but I think there's that                                                  
possibility that we can look at some of                                         
those things obviously a lot of                                                 
instruction that is given here is a you                                         
plural having no evil thing to say of                                           
you so now we've got to figure out who                                          
the you quote we've got a you singular                                          



or you plural of the a y'all if you will                                        
as he goes through there so I maybe the                                         
reason you don't remember mmm the answer                                        
is because I talked for a long time and                                         
didn't give an answer but my answer is                                          
let's question the assumptions on                                               
inheritance and let's see if there is a                                         
different kind of inheritance for the                                           
body of Christ                                                                  
and therefore we should refine our                                              
language rather than just kind of boldly                                        
saying we don't inherit let's refine                                            
that in in a in a sense and change our                                          
boundary then and that way so it's a                                            
it's a needful study and yet then the                                           
second thing is let's make sure Titus                                           
3/7 that we should be made heirs let's                                          
make sure he's talking about us again we                                        
just skimmed it there but I think that                                          
maybe there's a good argument there to                                          
say wait we is not the body of Christ                                           
now the problem on things like that is                                          
those are studies that take a long time                                         
we just glanced at it enough here this                                          
morning to know yeah there needs to be                                          
some study done on that we haven't                                              
accomplished everything there and if                                            
that study needs to be done that takes a                                        
long time well evangelicals and those of                                        
a broader sort even aren't all that                                             
excited about doing that kind of deep                                           
Bible study unfortunately and even a lot                                        
of preachers this is not true pastor                                            
Roger but a lot of preachers are not                                            
excited about doing all that study just                                         
because it is it's time-consuming and it                                        
doesn't bring about growth in their                                             
church and they're so concerned about                                           
numerical growth rather than spiritual                                          
growth that they have a hard time with                                          
that Dan out in Arizona has a question                                          
about first chronicles chapter 11 verse                                         
6 and it says talks about Joab being                                            
first and chief to the hosts of King                                            
David David said whosoever smite if the                                         
Jebusites shirt first shall be chief and                                        
captain so Joab the son of Zaire Zorua                                          
that that guy his friends just called                                           
him Z Joab the son of Z went first up                                           
and was chief that by the way before I                                          
even get into your question it's one of                                         
the most interesting things in the Bible                                        
I think to consider David conquering the                                        
Jebusite City and you know going up                                             
being the chief chief and captain of                                            
David's army and that's what Joab of                                            
course became and he was the one that                                           
conquered that old Jebusite City that                                           
had not been conquered from the days of                                         
of the Canaanites from the days of                                              
Joshua and when you go to Israel with me                                        
I hope you will someday when you go to                                          



Israel with me what you will will do                                            
will go to what today is called Hezekiah                                        
stun 'el and there is a shaft called                                            
Warren's shaft that for many years                                              
people believed was the shaft that                                              
David's army used to get up into the                                            
city now there's some question about                                            
that archaeologically today on whether                                          
or not that was actually the shaft that                                         
they came up in on and maybe unrelated                                          
but nonetheless it certainly was through                                        
Hezekiah tunnel and to stop there and to                                        
get that story and to consider whether                                          
you know is this the place that Joab is                                         
coming up and the we know that they                                             
conquered the city again through that                                           
water system if you will fascinating                                            
stuff                                                                           
archaeologically to look at but here                                            
dams question this passage talks about                                          
Joab being first in chief to the hosts                                          
of King David do you think Paul thought                                         
himself a type of Joab and thus felt                                            
compared to conquer Jerusalem for Jesus                                         
now I think first of all Paul probably                                          
we should say Saul at this point after                                          
his conversion even in the days that he                                         
was Saul he certainly had a desire to                                           
conquer Jerusalem for Jesus                                                     
now that is carrying over that the                                              
terminology from David's time obviously                                         
he didn't want to bring a military                                              
conquering in but he wanted                                                     
Jesus as Messiah to have full sway on                                           
our Sunday Bible study of the book of                                           
Acts I think it was this past Sunday we                                         
talked about the fact that Saul maybe it                                        
was a week ago Sunday it was recently                                           
anyway we talked about how solid goes                                           
back to Jerusalem he gives his testimony                                        
in Acts chapter 22 he goes back to                                              
Jerusalem and God gives him instruction                                         
you need to leave they're not going to                                          
listen to you and Saul comes back and                                           
says I'm gonna paraphrase here just a                                           
little bit he says no they'll listen to                                         
me they know that I've got this great                                           
resume as a Jew they're certainly going                                         
to listen to me I have built up some                                            
leadership capital with them I've got                                           
some chips on the table with him they're                                        
going to listen to me and and the Lord                                          
doesn't even entertain that thought he                                          
just says get out of here and we know                                           
then that is Jewish brethren who are of                                         
the believing sort of that way also said                                        
you got to get out of here they're not                                          
going to listen to you're going to die                                          
now I think obviously it would be                                               
impossible                                                                      
excuse me impossible for us to know                                             
whether or not Saul had Joab in mind I                                          



think certainly saw knew of the account                                         
of Joab and what had taken place in                                             
those days and I think he certainly had                                         
the same spirit of Joab that is the                                             
spirit I am going to serve my master and                                        
my master in that case we're talking                                            
David Joab says I'm going to serve my                                           
master my master has chosen this city as                                        
the capital city of his empire I am                                             
going to take it for him and that                                               
certainly is the Saul spirit after                                              
Damascus that he desires I think we see                                         
that in every way again did he think of                                         
himself as that I don't know but I would                                        
say he's definitely right in the same                                           
path as that Jeff from Trinidad good                                            
he's been working these mornings and has                                        
not been able to join us and Jeff I                                             
don't know if Colorado is included in                                           
the quarantine camps for your own safety                                        
if you come into New Mexico you live                                            
awfully close to New Mexico just a                                              
stone's throw really I know that Texans                                         
have to go into the ghettos but I'm not                                         
sure about Colorado's we better check on                                        
this before you come on down                                                    
because I'll buy you a green chile                                              
cheeseburger but the question is given                                          
the current climate today what would you                                        
say to someone who asked where in the                                           
bible does it speak to racial                                                   
reconciliation                                                                  
I know Ephesians 2:14 is commonly used                                          
but that is taking that passage out of                                          
context indeed it is taking that passage                                        
out of context because that passage for                                         
he is our peace who have made both one                                          
and have broken down the middle wall of                                         
partition between us don't make that                                            
into a racial passage because you miss                                          
the importance of Ephesians 2 which is                                          
talking about this mystery of which we                                          
have now and the fact that Christians                                           
are able excuse me Gentiles are able to                                         
now come into Christ whereas prior there                                        
was a middle wall they could not come in                                        
who built that middle wall by the way                                           
Christ did Christ is the one that                                               
separated the Jews out Christ is the one                                        
that said the Gentiles can come only to                                         
here and not further so he's the one                                            
that built the wall he's the one that                                           
tore down the wall it really has                                                
absolutely nothing to do with racial                                            
reconciliation and when we use that for                                         
racial reconciliation again we throw out                                        
all of the fundamentals of theology for                                         
the gospel today that are so needed                                             
today and so misunderstood today and I                                          
don't know it's a little bit like we if                                         
you use Ephesians 2:14 it's a little bit                                        
like Esau selling his inheritance for a                                         



bowl of porridge you get you know                                               
there's one little temporary message out                                        
of it                                                                           
and you miss the the inheritance if I                                           
can use that word to borrow from the                                            
previous question and to borrow from the                                        
story of Jacob and Esau and the porridge                                        
or pottage I'm not sure what either one                                         
of them is I don't eat porridge nor do I                                        
eat pottage I eat hot pork cracklins I                                          
haven't opened them yet but they were on                                        
sale yesterday and I was in the grocery                                         
store those look good I'm gonna do some                                         
of that so come join me later free from                                         
the law obviously now what the the                                              
question then is what where does the                                            
Bible speak to racial reconciliation you                                        
know I could be wrong because I'm going                                         
from memory here I don't know that there                                        
is a passage of Scripture which directly                                        
speaks to racial reconciliation nor do I                                        
think there has to be because I think                                           
that the if you study the Bible                                                 
chronologically you can see that there                                          
is absolutely no basis to have a racial                                         
prejudice because you see we all came                                           
from Adam and Eve I suppose borrowing                                           
from ken ham's analogy of this I suppose                                        
that Adam and Eve had medium brown skin                                         
now he goes from some genealogical or I                                         
always forget that word the word that                                           
has to do with DNA anyway it starts with                                        
G we'll come up with later he goes from                                         
kind of a scientific perspective on all                                         
of that                                                                         
that says if you if you just leave well                                         
enough alone and put everybody in the                                           
same gene pool you're gonna end up with                                         
medium brown skin it's when you begin                                           
separating that's when whiteness comes                                          
out darkness comes out whatever it may                                          
be so coming from the person                                                    
to have right from the beginning in the                                         
book of Genesis that says we are all of                                         
the same race that is the human race                                            
then we recognize that in our genetics                                          
the word I'm looking for in our genetics                                        
because through the tower Babel for                                             
example because certain parts of the                                            
gene pool were separated there were                                             
dominant parts of the skin or the                                               
coloring of the skin that came out                                              
within those various segments of society                                        
and those became dominant in that                                               
section while a different one became                                            
dominant in another section but we who                                          
are believers look at that and say that                                         
is such a minor thing that it just                                              
happened to be that they are from that                                          
section of the gene pool and I'm from                                           
this section of the gene pool but we are                                        
still of the same race we are of the                                            



human race and so then when you take                                            
that and you continue to read                                                   
chronologically through the scripture                                           
you will you you'll just find that again                                        
over and over again it is continued that                                        
even when God selected a certain people                                         
for himself then those just got totally                                         
sidetracked because they're telling me                                          
my pork cracklins are full of monosodium                                        
glutamate good good yeah                                                        
hope it's flavored good that's even when                                        
God selected a specific people for                                              
himself he also said now you though you                                         
are a peculiar people you're going to                                           
treat the foreigner well you have to                                            
treat the foreigner well why because                                            
they're human I'm doing a work through                                          
you but you are not at all to have some                                         
degree of arrogance against someone who                                         
is not in that specific                                                         
Dean Poole that is right there so I                                             
think that if we need to teach about                                            
racial reconciliation it is from the the                                        
overall viewpoint of the Bible and                                              
carrying out the Bible rightly divided                                          
the Bible teaches us to be humanitarians                                        
the Bible teaches us to be good to one                                          
another the Bible teaches us to be kind                                         
to one another and so so this is what we                                        
carry out I think probably again that                                           
any particular passage of scripture that                                        
you speak and use that as a doctrinal                                           
teaching against racism I think you're                                          
probably going to be having to twist                                            
that scripture to make it fit the sermon                                        
and I think by the way in times like                                            
that there are times when the pastor                                            
needs to speak to a cultural issue and I                                        
think that he should I don't think that                                         
a pastor and I you know as you know I                                           
teach verse-by-verse Bible teaching is                                          
my bread and butter but I don't think                                           
that a pastor has to teach                                                      
verse-by-verse all the time in order to                                         
be a good pastor I think a pastor might                                         
say hey there's an issue in our society                                         
I want to speak to that issue in our                                            
society and he can do so I call them                                            
often pastoral sermons and that's a                                             
sermon in which you take the overall                                            
teaching of Scripture I remember I don't                                        
know maybe it was last Independence Day                                         
it's been fairly recent in the last                                             
couple of years anyway when you get over                                        
50 the last couple of years was fairly                                          
recent that I taught a sermon why I'm                                           
not a socialist and I think I did that                                          
on an Independence Day weekend now I use                                        
Scripture but it was the overall                                                
teaching of Scripture that led me to                                            
that conclusion I think the same thing                                          
why I'm not a racist well because of the                                        



overall teaching of Scripture it just                                           
simply doesn't allow that kind of a                                             
world view I appreciate your question                                           
there and let's see Sam on YouTube or                                           
Samuel excuse me I'm not sure we should                                         
go by but it's Independence Day so let's                                        
go for Uncle Sam I watched your video on                                        
Hebrews 8 where you walk through the New                                        
Covenant and just wanted to say thank                                           
you you nailed it                                                               
well thank you I appreciate that and                                            
then I have a separate question let's                                           
see here they reformed pastor friend and                                        
I have been discussing doctrine a bit                                           
that's fun                                                                      
is there a foundational issue that can                                          
help him see the error in covenant                                              
theology I'm thinking that is I'm                                               
thinking Israel and have been hitting                                           
that in the emails now that is I would                                          
say a pretty a pretty good place to go                                          
because covenant theology I think                                               
mistakes Israel for being the elects in                                         
terms of our salvation for today and                                            
they kind of run all that together so I                                         
think that's a good thing but you know                                          
what I think I would probably do and                                            
to something as theological as Wikipedia                                        
I just pulled it up here pull up the                                            
covenant theology article in Wikipedia I                                        
know all the issues of Wikipedia but                                            
Wikipedia is where you go to see what                                           
society says now if if he will agree to                                         
use Wikipedia the first several                                                 
paragraphs anyway the introduction of                                           
Wikipedia to covenant theology and say                                          
let's use that as                                                               
the talking point and you defend and I                                          
will offend and will take a look because                                        
what it does actually give a pretty good                                        
definition here I'm gonna get this                                              
little slot big there so you can read it                                        
there we go covenant theology is a                                              
conceptual overview and interpretive                                            
framework for understanding the overall                                         
structure of the Bible                                                          
now that wonderful little sentence there                                        
I think a spot-on so can you get him say                                        
hey pastor Calvin wouldn't you agree                                            
with me that covenant theology is a                                             
conceptual overview an interpretive                                             
framework for understanding the overall                                         
structure of the Bible if he'll say yes                                         
then you can deal with something then                                           
you can say okay so covenant theology                                           
then as a conceptual overview an                                                
interpretive framework is not                                                   
necessarily taught directly from the                                            
pages of Scripture rather it is a                                               
conceptual overview an interpretive                                             
framework for understanding the overall                                         
structure of the Bible do you agree with                                        



that yes I agree with that hopefully you                                        
will and unfortunately you're not the                                           
one that made up this definition there                                          
it is right there in Wikipedia and you                                          
can look at that and so it's a                                                  
conceptual overview okay that is to say                                         
I don't know that I would use these                                             
words but that is to say it's an                                                
assumption brought upon the Bible right                                         
that's what it is                                                               
it's an assumption brought upon the                                             
Bible now by the way I bring assumptions                                        
onto the Bible I bring a dispensational                                         
overview and interpretive framework of                                          
understanding the Bible and my                                                  
dispensationalism is not you know                                               
clearly enumerated in the Bible if it                                           
was then                                                                        
there wouldn't be covenant theologians                                          
and dispensational theologians and                                              
dispensational theologians wouldn't be                                          
dust lice and dyson to all their various                                        
segments of dispensationalism it'd just                                         
be that plain as day                                                            
so covenant assumptions dispensational                                          
assumptions you could take others but                                           
those are the two major ones and these                                          
are the ones we're talking about here so                                        
does he agree yeah that's that an                                               
assumption or that's a conceptual                                               
overview and an interpretive framework                                          
that's brought up on the Bible it's been                                        
brought maybe by some great theologians                                         
it's been brought by a lot of famous                                            
people there's a lot of people that                                             
agree with it whatever is it a                                                  
conceptual overview and an interpretive                                         
framework yes it is okay now will you                                           
agree to test that according to the                                             
scripture and see if it works now of                                            
course he's gonna have to say if he has                                         
any honesty at all yeah I let's let's                                           
test the the framework let's test this                                          
conceptual overview goes on to say it                                           
uses the theological concept of a                                               
covenant as an organizing principle for                                         
Christian theology now depending on how                                         
much time you have you could take that                                          
get them to agree to that sentence right                                        
there                                                                           
the theological concept of covenant that                                        
is you've got an agreement and so there                                         
is at least one agreement that becomes                                          
the organizing principle for Christian                                          
theology do you brother Calvin agree                                            
with that yes I do okay so far we're on                                         
the same page now let's continue looking                                        
the standard form of covenant theology                                          
views the history of God's dealings with                                        
mankind from creation to fall to                                                
redemption to consummation under the                                            
framework of three overarching                                                  



theological covenants those of                                                  
redemption                                                                      
of works and of grace don't rush this                                           
brother Calvin do you agree that                                                
covenant theology looks at all of the                                           
history of mankind as under these three                                         
theological covenants the covenants of                                          
redemption of works and of grace if he's                                        
truly covenant theologian yes I do all                                          
of the Bible can be read under the                                              
framework of the covenant of redemption                                         
the covenant of works the covenant of                                           
grace now                                                                       
just incidentally that means covenant                                           
theology has nothing to do with the                                             
Abrahamic covenant the noahic covenant                                          
the Palestinian sometimes called the                                            
Palestinian covenant the law covenant                                           
Mosaic Covenant the New Covenant that's                                         
that's those are covenants taught in the                                        
scripture so brother Calvin do you think                                        
that there really were these three                                              
covenants redemption works and grace now                                        
if here he says no or if he says I don't                                        
think all those covenants are are there                                         
then you've got a huge crack in the                                             
armor because covenant theology is built                                        
upon the fact that there are of those                                           
three at least two overarching covenants                                        
so he's probably going to agree with him                                        
if he doesn't call me we got to talk we                                         
got a winner here now it goes on then to                                        
say for example and we won't read all                                           
this but these three covenants are                                              
thought of as theologically implicit                                            
theologically implicit that means                                               
they're not textually explicit they're                                          
theologically implicit that is you can                                          
certainly deduce from the scripture that                                        
these three covenants took place and you                                        
can go through and you can look at the                                          
various great coven                                                             
right there the covenant of works the                                           
covenant of grace the covenant of                                               
redemption now here I mentioned these                                           
covenants earlier these are biblical                                            
covenants the first three are                                                   
theological covenants the biblical                                              
covenants certainly the if you as if you                                        
accept these three so-called                                                    
theologically implicit covenants then                                           
that's going to affect how you interpret                                        
these covenants here but we've got to                                           
start with these three and these three                                          
are really the only ones that I would be                                        
concerned with the covenant of works the                                        
covenant of grace the covenant of                                               
redemption then I would go down right                                           
here and talk about the covenant of                                             
works that it was made in the Garden of                                         
Eden between God and Adam who                                                   
represented all mankind as the federal                                          



head and God offered Adam a perfect and                                         
perpetual life if he did not violate                                            
God's single commandment but warned that                                        
death would follow if he disobeyed the                                          
commandment Adam broke the covenant the                                         
standing condemned as representative for                                        
all mankind deal with that for the most                                         
part our problem with that is going to                                          
be semantics you know did God and Adam                                          
like sit down at the table God today                                            
come up here in the cool of the day you                                         
and I got a talk I got some paperwork                                           
for you is that the way it worked and                                           
you know go through it then wait where                                          
you really get in is the covenant of                                            
grace and the covenant of redemption the                                        
covenant of grace again promises eternal                                        
life for all people who have faith in                                           
Christ                                                                          
God promises the Holy Spirit to the                                             
elect to give them and go through is                                            
there any evidence that that election of                                        
grace or covenant of grace ever took                                            
place in the scripture at least get them                                        
to come to the point of saying you know                                         
what I have made that as a deduction but                                        
I cannot explicitly teach that in                                               
Scripture then at least you have brought                                        
him to the point of saying                                                      
I have adopted man's theological                                                
framework for interpreting the scripture                                        
and I need to question those assumptions                                        
you will not cause him to leave reformed                                        
theology today maybe not five years from                                        
now maybe not 10 years from now you've                                          
got to put a little kink in the armor                                           
however and then use that little bitty                                          
hole to get in some Scripture and let                                           
that go to work and work in his mind                                            
eventually it can get there and the                                             
problem with covenant theology and                                              
especially the teaching of covenant                                             
theology is it is it sounds so logical                                          
when you put it together especially the                                         
five points of tulip they're                                                    
tremendously logical they sound                                                 
religious they sound biblical they sound                                        
scholarly and it's the assumption at the                                        
bottom which is the problem there so I                                          
would kind of deal with that                                                    
it's strange place to begin is with                                             
Wikipedia but that's probably where I                                           
would begin by the way I also have a                                            
series called reformed examining                                                
reformed theology or something to that                                          
effect                                                                          
what is reformed theology is the name of                                        
it on Randy white ministries org or our                                         
YouTube station as well and that goes                                           
more into the Westminster Confession you                                        
could look at that and find some other                                          
things as well okay I'm running out of                                          



time but I do have a few more questions                                         
I want to take Michael from Michael                                             
Peter says that it that Paul's writings                                         
were to be considered as Scripture he                                           
does in the third chapter of the book of                                        
Peter do you think that Paul believed                                           
the same thing seems like if he did he                                          
would have been clearer on who he is                                            
I don't know how's that I need to dig                                           
into that I want to say that Paul                                               
understood that he was receiving                                                
revelation from God and that this is the                                        
word from God and this is why at times                                          
he says things like now this is my                                              
understanding or this is my                                                     
interpretation or I speak for myself and                                        
don't interpret that by the way to say                                          
it's not inspired or it's not of God God                                        
is allowing him to do that but he is he                                         
seems to be recognizing that he is                                              
receiving an Oracle from God if I can                                           
use his terminology referring to more to                                        
Old Testament scripture                                                         
now I it would be a very valuable thing                                         
for someone and someone probably has                                            
done it                                                                         
I suppose probably someone either from                                          
the mid acts or the King James Version                                          
only world are the most likely                                                  
candidates to have done this but                                                
somebody probably has sought to prove                                           
that Paul knew he was writing Scripture                                         
let's look for that by the way if any of                                        
you find that out there Randy at Randy                                          
wet ministry 0rg let me see that study                                          
that Paul knew he was writing Scripture                                         
I again I'm gonna go a little bit on a                                          
on a hunch here my hunch is that indeed                                         
you could you could build that case now                                         
with that seems like if he did he would                                         
be clearer to who he's talking to Jew or                                        
Gentile I kind of wonder if if Paul                                             
might be saying look guys as clear as I                                         
could be I used them a pronoun for us                                           
and a pronoun for you I wonder if our                                           
confusion doesn't come from the                                                 
fact that church history has been filled                                        
with so much confusion that we bring a                                          
little of that confusion to the                                                 
conversation to begin with we all know                                          
how this is I don't have an illustration                                        
right off but I'll I'll illustrate                                              
without giving the illustration but all                                         
of us have come into a conversation and                                         
thought we were talking about something                                         
else and the utter confusion that was                                           
brought about there because we thought                                          
we were talking about this and it turns                                         
out we're talking about that I think                                            
that church history has given all of us                                         
this concept that Paul is talking about                                         
us and that has caused the confusion and                                        



maybe back in the beginning they didn't                                         
have that confusion so maybe we should                                          
blame the church rather than Michael                                            
didn't use these words I'll use it a                                            
little stronger than he said let's blame                                        
the church rather than Paul's poor                                              
writing style and that Paul actually                                            
wrote clearly and we confuse the matter                                         
and and almost both by we I mean church                                         
in church history sent people down on a                                         
wild goose chase and looking for the                                            
church when the church is not there for                                         
example and bringing that out so again I                                        
want I want if any of you know of a                                             
resource that has sought to prove                                               
whether or not Paul knew that he was                                            
writing Scripture                                                               
I would I would love to to look at that                                         
and then if he did know let's                                                   
contemplate then why why is there such a                                        
difficulty of rightly dividing the word                                         
of Paul why why isn't that easy is that                                         
excellent come in to to chew on to chew                                         
on there's such a debate on whether or                                          
not I should eat my hot pork cracklins                                          
I'll let you know later how it all comes                                        
out last question of the day from                                               
Stephen up in Missouri Schofield in his                                         
commentary notes and Romans 1:16 states                                         
that the verb salvation can be                                                  
understood in three tenses as                                                   
justification sanctification and                                                
glorification do you agree with                                                 
Schofield on his use of the three tenses                                        
if not how do you understand it                                                 
okay let's I don't have my Scofield                                             
Bible in front of me but I do have have                                         
it electronically here and let's just                                           
read his note to make sure we've got it                                         
correctly okay I by the way I                                                   
highlighted it that means nothing                                               
sometimes I highlight because I                                                 
accidentally pushed the wrong button                                            
sometimes I highlight it because I                                              
didn't like it and sometimes I                                                  
highlighted it because I did like it so                                         
totally ignore the highlight here but it                                        
means I've read it before the Hebrew and                                        
Greek words for salvation imply the                                             
ideas of deliverance safety / servation                                         
healing and soundness salvation is the                                          
great inclusive word of the gospel                                              
gathering into itself all the redemptive                                        
acts and processes as justification                                             
Redemption grace propitiation imputation                                        
forgiveness sanctification glorification                                        
okay that is here's the whole thing and                                         
there's some the various words                                                  
now here's become it's Stephen brings                                           
salvation is                                                                    
in three tenses the believer has been                                           
saved from the guilt and penalty and is                                         



safe the believer is being saved from                                           
the habit and dominion of sin the                                               
believer is to be saved in the sense of                                         
the entire conformity of Christ                                                 
salvation is by grace through faith a                                           
free gift wholly without works the                                              
divine order is first salvation and then                                        
works now I I I think that Scofield                                             
there's certainly some valid points                                             
there I think that probably Scofield                                            
excuse me as I reach down here and grab                                         
some of my books there's my rudyard                                             
kipling the the years between hmm good                                          
little book there and whoops I got away                                         
without my $2 glasses I was checking my                                         
1909 version to see if it says the same                                         
thing there but what I was gonna say is                                         
I think that Scofield likely has been                                           
too much of a parrot there there is some                                        
certainly some truth there but I think                                          
that this is a truth if you will that                                           
has been over formulated it sounded good                                        
in the beginning and because of that we                                         
started repeating it and we made this                                           
system of justification sanctification                                          
and glorification and I think salvation                                         
is really more of a package there in                                            
fact you know in a sense he says                                                
salvation is the great inclusive word of                                        
the gospel I'm not so sure I think maybe                                        
he should have stopped there rather than                                        
trying to dissect salvation                                                     
you know I am saved I'm being saved I                                           
will be saved                                                                   
justification sanctification                                                    
glorification I'm not sure we always do                                         
ourselves great faith                                                           
there now Romans chapter 1 verse 16                                             
looks like the exact same yes                                                   
exact same note was in the 1909 version                                         
I just wanted to see if some editors                                            
didn't pick up later and change any of                                          
that so he's not totally wrong there in                                         
that there is justification there is                                            
sanctification there is glorification                                           
later and he doesn't quite say this but                                         
later he later people would come and                                            
take that and say that we're not quite                                          
saved right now or that Sall                                                    
sanctification for example was a process                                        
I believe that we are sanctified in                                             
Christ here and now we might not behave                                         
very well but we're sanctified in Christ                                        
made holy in him and not in our own                                             
works not a not because you know we                                             
didn't don't don't don't                                                        
what is it don't smoke don't you don't                                          
go with girls who do and therefore we're                                        
sanctified none of that it is all a gift                                        
of God salvation in and of itself is a                                          
gift of God that is there okay let's see                                        
I got I got all the questions from                                              



Facebook and YouTube and the Randy white                                        
ministries chat and just before we go to                                        
things I want to say one is that tonight                                        
at 7:00 p.m. we'll be doing our Thursday                                        
night Bible study even though it's                                              
Friday just to utterly confuse you and                                          
that'll be 7 p.m. mountain time The Book                                        
of Ezekiel would love to see you join us                                        
right here however you're watching now                                          
you'll be able to watch then and that                                           
will be a blessing to see you and then                                          
we've got a weekly special right there                                          
you can go to dispensation of publishing                                        
and you                                                                         
can click on it and it is this                                                  
historical and geographical study guide                                         
of Israel I got one right here so handy                                         
I've been talking about it all week and                                         
got some maps in there this is these                                            
happened to be Old Testament Jerusalem                                          
that is given there if you ever want to                                         
you know you come upon like he SH in                                            
maybe Joshua chapter 10 verse 3 you want                                        
to know about it there's 13 things just                                         
a bullet list so easy to learn the                                              
places of the Bible there's one Megiddo                                         
one of my favorite places in Megiddo is                                         
Megiddo 20 things right here to see and                                         
by the way number 20 right there things                                         
to see you go on your tour to Israel                                            
with Randy white we're gonna see those                                          
things but if you go with someone else                                          
and you come to the end and you can say                                         
hey I never saw the Solomonic gates                                             
could you tell me where the Solomonic                                           
gates are so yeah we walk through them I                                        
just didn't say anything cuz I didn't                                           
think you knew you said oh I got this                                           
special here a historical and                                                   
geographical got study guide to Israel                                          
and your tour guides probably going to                                          
want a copy he needs one to learn those                                         
things arnold fruchtenbaum put it                                               
together it's a good thing they're a                                            
little bit expensive but on sale right                                          
now 25% off twenty nine dollars and                                             
thirty nine cents and by the way click                                          
the shop button right there and when you                                        
do that you'll see the naked communist                                          
last week's special is still on sale                                            
twenty dollars and 21 cents so good for                                         
Independence Day weekend and by the way                                         
if you buy anything doesn't matter what                                         
it is when you check out you'll have an                                         
opportunity to add this Patrick Henry                                           
American Statesman published by                                                 
dispensational publishing republished by                                        
dispensational publishing and and it's                                          
big enough print that you probably be                                           
able to read it good book they're                                               
learning about                                                                  
mr. Henry who died with a witness for                                           



Christ on his lips                                                              
check out that American Statesman we're                                         
gonna do some more of those books I'm                                           
excited about all of that okay kept you                                         
out a little extra time I've got to go                                          
eat some hot pork cracklins and study                                           
Ezekiel now that ought to go to get boy                                         
tonight is gonna be one hot Bible study                                         
can't wait to see you god bless you I                                           
hope you keep rightly dividing the word                                         
you                                                                             
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


